
 

Downs View Newsletter 
Friday 4th April 2025 

General Information Newsletter: No.8 

Dear Parents and Carers, 
 

The weather has at last started to get a bit beƩer, just 
in Ɵme for our Spring Parade! Thank you to all the 
parents/carers who came along and joined in the fes-
ƟviƟes, it was a beauƟful day and a lot of fun. I hope 
you enjoy the pictures in this newsleƩer.   
 

The school is taking part in the TCS mini-London Marathon – if students 
would like to, they can take part in the 2-mile challenge from the 22nd 
April—2nd May. The 2 miles can be covered all at once or over lots of 
days and can be done walking, wheeling or running.   
 

We will be raising money to upgrade the soŌ play area. Please share 
Gemma Sharp’s Just Giving page with family and friends to celebrate the 
students’ eīorts and raise as much money as possible! Many thanks for 
your support.   
 

We’re delighted to have been awarded the Ernest Cook Trust’s Outdoor 
EssenƟals grant of £500 to put towards outdoor wear so we can use our 
Forest School and lovely outdoor area all year round.   

To all those that celebrated, we wish you a very happy Eid!   

I hope you all have a resƞul easter, and that the Easter bunny visits...  
 

Best wishes 

 

Vanessa 

 

Term Dates 2024/2025 

Summer Term 

22 April—22 July 

Half Term 

26—30 May 

INSETS 

Tuesday 6 May 2025 

Tel: 01273 601680 

Email: office@downsview.brighton-hove.sch.uk 

Downs View School 
Warren Road 

Woodingdean 

BN2 6BB 

This is a useful resource if you’re looking for sensory and accessible spaces to take your child to this Easter: 

Sensory spaces across East Sussex - by East Sussex County Council 

https://www.justgiving.com/page/gemma-sharp-1?utm_medium=FR&utm_source=CL
https://your.eastsussex.gov.uk/2019/11/18/sensory-spaces-across-east-sussex/


Downs View School 
Primary + Secondary 
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Warren Road 

Woodingdean 
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Tel: 01273 601680 

Email: office@downsview.brighton-hove.sch.uk 

Hello All, 

This term the students conƟnue to enjoy engaging with a range of 
acƟviƟes focussed on our topic of  Outdoor Explorers, with trips to 
Drusilla’s and other local places of interest.  

The children have been very sporty and enjoy the training sessions 
from local cricket club in table top cricket, tennis with our tennis 
coach Sam and we successfully took part in Brighton and Hove 

girls football tournament. Next term we will be aƩending the Discoverability Cricket day at Hove Cricket 
club which is always a big success.  

Friday carousel is now embedded into the students week with a range of  exciƟng acƟviƟes and they can 
choose from gaming, music, junk modelling, ball skills, sing and sign, nail painƟng, jewellery making and 
foot spas! It is also a great opportunity for students to meet up with peers from other classes.  

Some of our Key stage 4 students aƩended Your Future 25, a careers and transiƟons event in Burgess 
Hill. The students got to Įnd out about a range of opportuniƟes for when they Įnish school and college 
and also got some great freebies including pens, sensory toys and for the students most importantly 
snacks.  

Thank you to all who aƩended our recent Parent/Carer engagement event and celebrated our Spring Pa-
rade, hopefully the paint has washed out of your clothes! Also a big thank you for students and staī 
from DVLSC who came along with their samba band. Our next whole school event will be on the 25th 
June which will be our annual Sports Day, so Įnd your trainers and join in the parent/carer race.  

When outdoors our students love using our bikes, which do need constant repair, if any parent/ carer 
could volunteer some Ɵme and can help keep our bikes in rideable condiƟon please get in touch as 
would be greatly appreciated.  

Take care all and enjoy the Easter holidays. 

Jackie and Sarah  

Deputy and Assistant Heads 





Downs View Link College 

Downs Link College 

Surrenden Road 

Brighton 

BN1 7FP 

Tel: 01273 507719 

Email: office@downsview.brighton-hove.sch.uk 

Hi everyone, 
 

We are at the end of our Spring Term and it has been a busy one at DVLC. The  
Student Council met this term and sustainability was on the agenda. Nick Sell, our 
sustainability lead, talked through what we have been focusing on at DVLC which is 
the Young Green Briton Award and the next stage of the Our City Our World Award.  
 

There is also ongoing sustainability work in classes including recycling, minimising waste and enjoying the 
gardens and nature.  
 

The students have been developing their skills on the 4 areas of the preparaƟon for adulthood frame-
work which are - Independence, Community Inclusion, Health and Work Experience. These areas will be 
included in the annual review paperwork so please do look out for them and ask quesƟons if you need 
to.   
 

Remember all parents are welcome to the Fab cafe on the last Tuesday of each half term.  
 

I hope everyone enjoys the Spring sunshine and we look forward to seeing the students back aŌer the 
holiday.  
 

Best wishes, 
 

Juliet 
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Brighton FesƟval Film Unit 

 

Brighton FesƟval will showcase a newly  
commissioned Įlm featuring Create Music's  
Orchestra 360 (known as O360), an inclusive  
creaƟve music group for children and young people 
with Special EducaƟonal Needs/DisabiliƟes, on 
Monday 12 May. Link College’s Mia has been part 
of the orchestra for a few years, and so have a huge 
number of Downs View children and young people. 
Join us at 6pm for a special screening of this Įlm, 
with a panel discussion and joyful live music from 
the orchestra. Book Ɵckets here. 
 

 

STEM and Sustainability Day  
 

This term some students were invited to a STEM and  
Sustainability day at Roedean School. They were treated 
to a talk from Dr Suzie Imber who is a renowned physicist 
and inspired by her adventures across the globe, as well 
as above it in astronaut training! AŌer being treated to 
lunch with their student we were able to walk down to 
the newly formed Roedean Community Copse where we 
were all were able to plant a tree. It was a lovely day and 
we feel lucky to have been invited to help Roedean 
School forge ahead with this project and bump into old 
friends from Downsview.   

https://brightonfestival.org/whats-on/XiF-brighton-festival-film-unit/
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Year 12  
This term we celebrated World Book Day by all bringing 
in our favourite books to share and listening to a story 
read by Juliet, our Deputy Head. 

Lots of us liked looking at non-ĮcƟon books and telling 
each other facts about our favourite topics, as well as 
being chased around college by Thing 1 and Thing 2!  

Reading and collaboraƟon is a focus for us, so Year 12 
have been visiƟng the library regularly and choosing 
books that we would like to share with others. 

Nature Art Session  
 

Jo, from So Sussex, ran a nature art session for all the classes at Link College. The students were roller 
prinƟng leaf paƩerns onto wood and fabric to make displays for the ElderŇower Fields fesƟval in May. All 
the students loved the art and the work produced was fantasƟc!!  



Downs View Life Skills College 

Warren Road 

Woodingdean 

BN2 6BB 

Downs View Life Skills College 

Downs View Life Skills College 

7 Old London Road 

Patcham 

BN1 8XR 

Tel: 01273 551028 

Email: DVLSC-ADMIN@dvlsc.schmail.uk 

 

Dear learners, parents and carers,  
  

This term learners have engaged well with time and money skills. It is brilliant seeing  
how determined they are to get it right!  
  

Our careers week was a great success! We had many guests and learners also visited  
a carers fair. They were very enthusiastic learning how to build a burger with Nandos;  
understanding the role by interacting with a doctor; enhancing their wellbeing skills with a yoga teacher 
and others.  
 

We also celebrated World Book Day "Read your way" learning about books about Diversity and Respect. 
Learners enjoyed a range of storytelling and we had a writer, who told us the skills and joys of writing sto-
ries. Thank you to our Job coach for organising it! 

 

The Life Skills Music Band joined for the second year the school Spring Parade. It was a fantastic event 
where learners enjoyed performing. Others are also taking part of dance leaders awards, we can't wait to 
see their skills and choreography! 
 

We celebrated this term’s achievements with our Spring Fair on Friday 28th
 March. Our special guest 

Amaze provided information about community activities and careers support. Thank you to everyone for 
all the effort and hard work that went into making, selling, setting out and clearing away, it was a lovely 
morning and our visitors had a great time. The scores are in and with IOU’s we have raised a total of 
£175! Well done! 
 

Our next Community Garden Event is today and everyone is excited to take part, continuing planting, 
wedding, discovering nature and working at the Life Skills community allotment. 
 

Have a lovely holiday! 
 

Kind regards, 
 

Raul 





Very proud of our colleagues at DVLSC, 
who received three nominaƟons for PaCC 

awards! 

PaCC give a voice to families 
whose children have addiƟonal 
needs and /or disabiliƟes.  

“Raul and this team are dedicated, hardworking and supportive even though we have left 
now the reunion is wonderful and they battle on and innovate and encourage everyone.” 

“Glenn is a marvellous supporter of unified rhythm as a vol-
unteer. We met him at Downs View, and he was unfailing in 
his kindness and care. Although my son has moved on, he see 
him at unified Rhythm and continues to be interested and 
devoted to supporting the young adults in care.  

We strongly feel he is an unsung hero!” 

“Kim is the person you speak to when you call or the first 
person you see when you arrive at the college. She is always 
cheerful and friendly. She makes you feel so welcome and 
that she will do anything that she can you help you. She is 
very caring and sincere, and I’d like her to know that she’s a 
star!  

We all need a star in our lives to brighten our days.” 
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Dear Parents and Carers, 
 

As we approach the end of this Spring Term, the Governors would like to take the opportunity to share a 
few updates with you and to wish you all the best for the upcoming Easter holidays. 
 

Governor News 

As well as our regular Governors’ meetings, and our presence at school events and visits, around five 
times a year we have a Full Governing Board (FGB). The first FGB of 2025 took place on 24 February. The 
Deputy Head of the Link College gave a presentation on a recent training she had attended on Prevent for 
post 16 years. Prevent aims to support people susceptible to radicalisation and is embedded into safe-
guarding practice. After the presentation governors were able to ask questions about how this affects our 
students. 
 

We also discussed the draft school budget for next year (2025-2026) for which we are awaiting final fig-
ures from the Local Authority. This budget is due to be confirmed at our next FGB meeting on 12 May.   
 

Changes to our Governing Body  
We were pleased to welcome three new staff governors at the FGB. 
 

• Arnie Strong is the Behaviour Lead at the school. 
• Mike Waller works as a teacher at the Link College and 

• Joe Parvin is a local doctor  
 

Meet New Governor Joe Parvin 

Joe is a local doctor in Brighton, with interests in community general pracƟce, dermatology, mental 
health and emergency medicine. When he did his medical training, he designed a project and a website 
to teach Makaton to health professionals, so he has also felt strongly about educaƟng and raising aware-
ness of SEN in the wider community.   
 

He used to work as a supply TA many years ago at Downs View school in 
Woodingdean and really enjoyed being part of the school community. He could 
see how much the staī invested in the wellbeing and futures of the learners 
and so, he is really happy to be back and part of the team once again in some 
way.  
 

He has become a co-opted governor at Downs View because he feels passion-
ate about extending his community role into educaƟon and special needs as he 
sees many young people and adults with SEN in his own day job. He has decid-
ed to become a governor so that he can understand more about how the 
school funcƟons but also to have more awareness of how educaƟon supports 
our young people in Brighton communiƟes.  
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Governor Visits 

 

On 13 May Co-chairs Ro St John and Sue Dowling visited Link College for a curriculum visit focusing on 
the teaching, learning and assessment of English. They met with the Deputy Head Juliet Hudson and  
English Lead Claire Allen, as well as taking a learning walk during English groups in which all classes were 
accessing a reading lesson. All pupils were engaged with reading at a highly individual level adapted  
according to their needs. It was an interesting and productive morning where they noted how supportive 
staff were in engaging the students in a positive and proactive way using a broad range of strategies 
which were appropriate for all pupils. 
 

Jacqui Shepherd carried out a safeguarding learning walk on the school site on 12 March with Deputy 
Head Jackie Hutchings. This involved observing the start to the school day and watching all the children 
come into class from the minibuses, as well as a brief tour of several classes to observe safeguarding 
practices. She also attended a meeting with the Deputy Safeguarding Leads for each site to discuss the 
annual safeguarding audit. This is the detailed document prepared by Jackie Hutchings as safeguarding 
lead and is constantly reviewed with DSLs with actions noted before final submission to the local  
authority before Easter. There was robust evidence against all the safeguarding criteria and the governors 
have great confidence in the school and college's safeguarding processes.  



Friends of Downs View – A Big Thank You!  
Our Įrst playground play date of the year on Sunday 9th 
March was a great success! It was lovely to see so many fam-
ilies enjoying the playground and the weather was very kind 
to us. Your generous support of the cake sale raised £94!  
This amazing amount will go towards buying a new trike for 
the younger members of the school.  

Many thanks to Vanessa Hickey and Jackie Hutchings for 
aƩending too.  

 

Brighton 10k Run – Sunday 6th April 
We have three parƟcipants this year and we wish them all 
the very best for Sunday. We know how hard they’ve been 
training and fundraising and we really appreciate their 
eīorts. Thank you so much to all three of them. 

 

Save the date!  
When – Saturday 28th June 

Time – 1-4pm  
Where – Downs View School, Woodingdean  
Event – Downs View Summer Fun Day 

Always a popular event, the Summer Fun Day will be held again this year out on the school Įeld, bringing 
families together for a fun Įlled aŌernoon. There’ll be a bouncy castle, cake stall, raŋe, tombola, enter-
tainment and more besides! Details to follow of how you can get involved and make the Summer Fun 
Day fantasƟc! So keep Saturday 28th June free!  

Lisa Burgess, on behalf of Friends of Downs View 

 

 

 

 

 

Downs View raised £398.17 through the Asda Cashpot for 
Schools. 

    EMAIL:  friends@downsview.brighton-hove.sch.uk     •       www.friendsofdownsview.org.uk 

Charity no: 1013621  •  www.justgiving.com/FriendsofDownsViewSchool  •  www.facebook.com  •  




